
	

	

MONMOUTH COUNTY ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL 
BUSINESS OFFICIALS 

 
General Meeting 
November 15, 2018 

 
CALL TO ORDER: 

The regular meeting of the Monmouth County Association of School Business Officials was held 
on Thursday, November 15, 2018 at the Molly Pitcher Inn, Red Bank, NJ. President Christopher 
Mullins called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 

ROLL CALL: 

Sign-in sheet. 

INTRODUCTION OF NEW BUSINESS OFFICIALS 

Mr. Mullins asked any new business officials to introduce themselves. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 

Ms. Wolf, Secretary, indicated there was no correspondence. 

EXECUTIVE COUNTY BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR 

Dr. Les Richens, Interim Executive County Superintendent handed out information packets and 
gave a brief report on the Executive BA vacancy, promotion of Jane Morano and reports that 
are due to the County Office in the coming weeks as well as other general topics. 

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT – Part 1 

Cindy Barr-Rague introduced David Nash, Director of Legal One Foundation for Educational 
Administration, who gave a presentation on several hot topics including drug testing and the 
effect of legalizing marijuana, the Janus decision, the new Sick Leave Law, Physical Restraint 
Law and reporting requirements and transgender student rights.   
 
PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT – Part 2 

Cindy Barr-Rague introduced Jason Della Penna and Michael Mauro of Brown & Brown Benefit 
Advisors who gave a presentation on various options in the private health benefit market and 
their pros/cons as well as trends in the State Plan. 
 
 



	

	

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Motion by C. Lowell, seconded by A. Gallagher to approve the minutes of the October meeting.  
All members were in favor.  

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Motion by M. Parry, seconded by C. Barr to accept the Treasurer’s Report for the month of 
October, 2018.  All members were in favor. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Mr. Mullins gave a brief report and invited anyone interested to stay after lunch for a 
presentation on ESSA Reporting that would be given by Cindy Barr-Rague and Chris Jelinski, 
Marlboro Township Board of Education.  

BREAK FOR LUNCH 
 
COMMENTS FROM THE OFFICERS 

None 

ADJOURNMENT: 

The meeting was adjourned at 2:05 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Veronica Wolf 

Veronica Wolf 
Secretary 


